
For his contributions and kindness in support of those with disabilities, CRi dedicates this
Annual Report in loving memory of Jack Bruggeman, CRi Board Chair, FY2018 – FY2020.



Community. Sense of belonging in
connected communities. 

Empowerment. Set personal goals.
Make positive choices. Whole person
support. 

Excellence. Professional. High
Quality. Best we can be.

Integrity and Transparency. True to
people & families. True to staff. True
to ourselves.

Innovation. Boldly taking initiative &
advocating to advance lives. 

Responsible Stewardship. Innovative,
ethical, & determined to use resources
wisely. 
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CRi is dedicated to providing
personalized resources to
people with mental health
needs or developmental
disabilities.

For over 45 years, we have
focused on individualized &
professional care,
supporting the people who
need us most. 

CRi envisions a world where all
people have choice, respect,
and the resources needed to
live a fulfilling life with dignity
and purpose.



 F Y 2 0  A N N U A L  R E P O R T
Dona

te T
oday!



57% Identify as Male
43% Identify as Female

47% Identify as White or Caucasian
25% Identify as Black or African American
28% Identify as Other Race

Ages of those supported range from 17 to over 66
years old with the largest percentage (23%) being
between the ages of 26-34.
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29% Fairfax County, VA
21% Arlington County, VA
16% Anne Arundel County, MD
7%   Prince Will iam County, VA
7%   Montgomery County, MD
6%   Loudoun County, VA
6%   Other
5%   Baltimore, MD
3%   Richmond, VA

Mental Health
48%

Developmental Disabilities (IDD)
47%

Youth
5%

Residential
71%

Community Based
29%



Consistent with CRi’s tradition and
practice, prior to Peachtree welcoming
its first residents, a beautiful Open
House was hosted on June 12, 2019.
Prospective residents, CRi staff,
families, neighbors and County/CSB
Officials attended the celebration &
ribbon cutting.

Peachtree opened its doors to its first
residents on July 22, 2019 & now
supports four men requiring
specialized supports.

Upon moving in, there was a need for
the men to familiarize themselves with
their new community.

Community integration became a
priority for the Peachtree staff &
individuals. This gave them an
opportunity to access amenities like
grocery stores, shopping malls,
museums, medical facilities,
restaurants, barber shops, gyms, &
local parks.
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From the wave of donated PPE & cleaning supplies
to the demand to participate in volunteer projects
both virtually & in small groups, volunteerism
during the COVID-19 pandemic has really taken
flight. 

With a dedicated volunteer base of over 1,000, CRi
is thankful for the mask makers, the supply drive
organizers, the soap makers, & everyone who
donated their time, talent & treasures to support
CRi throughout the pandemic. 
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$74K
value of

volunteer
hours

received

$78K
value of
in-kind

donations
received



CRi's Miller House opened in the
spring of 2019 as a living space for
five adults with disabilities.

Since 1973, the City of Falls Church
owned the parcel of land where the
Miller House  served as a group
home for adults with disabilities.  In
recent years, the home fell into
disrepair and became uninhabitable,
prompting City staff to recommend
demolishing the home. Local families
- aging parents, concerned about
being able to continue to care for
their adult children with disabilities -
spoke out about the need for a home
for their adult children. 

The City responded by selling the
property to Community Havens, Inc., 

the property affiliate of CRi, &
restricting the land use to the
operation of a group home. 

Now, five adults with disabilities live
at Miller House; three of them
hadn't lived outside their family's
homes before. The program was so
successful that the City of Falls
Church was awarded the Virginia
Municipal League's Health
Innovation Award for its role in
reviving the Miller House to provide
housing and/or services for adults
with disabilities. 

We are thankful to the City of Falls
Church for this partnership in
support of those with disabilities!
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GRACE COMMUNITY CHURCHGRACE COMMUNITY CHURCH
DONATES $250,000 THROUGHDONATES $250,000 THROUGH
CAPITAL CAMPAIGNCAPITAL CAMPAIGN

On January 26, 2020, CRi President &
CEO, Arthur M. Ginsberg, was presented
with a $250,000 check during church
services at Grace Community Church in
Arlington, VA.

The donation was funded by the
congregation of Grace Community
Church, which holds services at Thomas
Jefferson Middle School (125 S. Old
Glebe Road) in Arlington.

This funding assisted in the construction
of a new home for six people with
disabilities in Arlington, called the Grace
Home.

 "The previous home these individuals
resided in became a hardship for them
as they aged, so we made the decision to
replace it", CRi President and CEO,
Arthur Ginsberg said. 

We are so grateful for this partnership &
this incredibly meaningful gesture of
support. 

The new house opened during the
pandemic & we couldn't be more
thankful to our friends at Grace
Community Church for their dedication
to the community.  THANK YOU, GRACE!
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https://trygrace.org/
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1.3 billion people are affected by some form of
blindness & visual impairment. This represents 17% of
the world’s population.

75 million people need a wheelchair on a daily basis.
This represents 1% of the world’s population.

466 million people experience deafness & hearing loss.
This represents 6% of the world’s population.
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https://www.who.int/news-room/fact-sheets/detail/blindness-and-visual-impairment
https://www.who.int/news-room/fact-sheets/detail/deafness-and-hearing-loss
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A personal visit is often the most effective means of communicating with
a legislator & working toward social change. During FY20 (pre-
pandemic), CRi invited a number of State & Local officials to participate
in a series of discussions regarding options & to educate legislators on
the work CRi does in the community & to advocate for increased funding
& increases in Medicaid reimbursements.

Delegates Betsy Carr & Hala Ayala visited CRi homes & sat down to chat
with CRi about how we can work together to make change in our
community. In attendance were individuals who reside in the home,
their families & CRi staff. Together, they held conversations on how to
best recruit & retain qualified & skilled staff amidst a staffing crisis in
the state of Virginia. Discussions like these are a necessary part of how
CRi provides top-notch care to residents & we are thankful for their
dedication, transparency, & the chance to share our story. 
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While the COVID-19 pandemic has resulted in many activities being canceled, one
Northern Virginia program is making sure people with disabilities can still
participate in recreational activities & receive critical support services safely from
their own homes.

Therapeutic recreation works to enhance the physical, social, cognitive, &
emotional development for people with disabilities by providing fun recreation
activities overseen by industry professionals, such as direct support staff,
recreational therapists, physical therapists, & occupational therapists.

“Of course it’s disappointing that we can’t offer our participants our usual in-
person, large group activities due to the pandemic,” says Audra Gibson, Recreation
Therapist. “But, we came up with an idea to offer virtual content to bridge any gaps
& provide a continuity of services & we have found it very successful for many of
our programs.”

We are so thankful for this opportunity to connect & continue services & supports
to people in our programs during the pandemic. Another bonus? All staff have the
option of participating as well!
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Personnel
65%

Facilities/Services
16%

Program Management
9%

Other
7%

Equipment/Supplies
3%

Medicaid
75%

State/Local
16%

Lease/Grants/Events
6%

Other
3%
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FY20 FINANCIALS

Expenses $39,120,247

Revenue $39,417,640
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COMMUNITY HAVENS BOARD
Steven Dunn, Chair
Michael Foster. Secretary/Treasurer
Arthur Ginsberg, President & CEO
Drew Brown
Scott Killian
Jon Kinney
Thomas Skelly

COMMUNITY RESIDENCES OF
ARLINGTON BOARD
Jack Bruggeman, Chair
Arthur Ginsberg, President & CEO
Michael Nathan, Secretary/Treasurer
Andrew Schneider

Jack Bruggeman, Chair
Peri-Anne Chobot, Vice Chair/Secretary
Arthur Ginsberg, President & CEO
Michael Nathan, Treasurer
Newman Ainsley
Matt Bartley
Richard Brewster
Steven Dunn
John Liljegren
Renee Pietrangelo
Andrew Schneider

CRi FINANCE COMMITTEE
Michael Nathan, Chair
Jack Bruggeman, ex-officio
Lee Jones
Thomas Skelly
Steven Valdez

Jack Bruggeman, Chair
Arthur Ginsberg, President & CEO
Terry Hurley, VP Admin/CFO
Heather Lyons, Secretary & Treasurer
Mike Fitzgerald
Paul Gallagher
Christine Plummer

CRi FOUNDATION BOARD

CRi BOARD

CRi GOVERNANCE COMMITTEE
Peri-Anne Chobot, Chair
Jack Bruggeman, ex-officio
Newman Ainsley
Sam Boyd
Richard Brewster
Andrew Schneider

FY20 BOARDS OF DIRECTORS

RESIDENTIAL YOUTH SERVICES BOARD
Brian Winterhalter, Chair
Arthur Ginsberg, President & CEO
Andrew Schneider, Secretary/Treasurer
Peri-Anne Chobot
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14160 Newbrook Drive, Chantilly, VA 20151
mycri.org | info@mycri.org

 
 
 

@mycrinow | @embracecri
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